ICAEW STAFFS, SALOP AND WOLVERHAMPTON Annual General Meeting – Tuesday, 18 May 2021

Minutes of the 45th Annual General Meeting held virtually on Tuesday, 18 May 2021 at 5pm.

Present: John Capper (Chair)

Board members: Helen Arthur, Chris Beeston, Linda Conway, Sophie Dale-Black, Neil Phillips, Shaun Philpott, Anne-Marie Smith, Roger Stephenson, David Wheatley and Phil Wood.

Non-Board members: Daniel Clark and Rob Hill

Proxy voting forms from: Helen Bruce, Sally Currin and Bob Morris.

WELCOME

John welcomed everyone to the meeting, especially the non-Board members.

John reported on his year in office 'Before my Presidential year I had chosen the theme of encouraging more accountants to use technology more, to advance their skills in IT and to get into advisory work. Nothing could have been more important in the last 12 months as we all battled to deal with the pandemic.

We have embraced technology to continue to serve and advise our clients whether that be in practice or in business. Financial information, taxation work, corporate governance work still needed to continue. Audits and accounting still needed to be done, both to inform shareholders about businesses but also to allow management to have the confidence to continue their businesses or to deal with the pandemic. Clients needed much advice, and the accountants who came to the fore were those who happily worked, often without charge in the early days, to talk to all clients and set out options for them.

Accountants have been lifelines for their clients especially in this last year, often going to their rescue to keep them informed of government support and protection, funding availability, encouraging them to pivot their businesses into remote working or safe working practices for the times, to hope for the best but to plan for the worst. They have had to understand the myriad of government announcements and then the detail that came much later, whilst clients wanted to know the detail as soon as the announcement was made.

The High Street banks have not made it easy in the last twelve months, taking forever to answer the phone and to process applications for funding and then frustratingly to say no weeks later when an early no would have helped the accountants and the clients more.

Our Institute had to pivot and support the ICAEW members as they worked to support their clients and employers. Training courses moved online and kept us all up to date, activities switched to the cloud and helped bring members together to give them confidence and someone to talk to when they needed it. Member engagement digitally went through the roof, with more hits on the ICAEW page about furlough than on the government's own website at one stage. For online activities it has proved more effective to run them at a West Midlands or even Midlands region as a whole and when I look at what is available, there are 40 more activities listed for the rest of 2021 in the West Midlands as well as 44 On-demand past events in 2021. The Essentials CPD Programme for 2021 consists of 36 sessions of which 7 are done and available on demand and 29 are still to do. Even in the first quarter of 2021 compared to the first quarter of 202, engagement by participation in Midlands ICAEW events are up by 130%, slightly more than the increase in that same period across the whole country. As a Midlands region we have the highest participation after London and the East.

Unlike Presidents before me, I have not been to any dinners, meetings at Moorgate Place or conferences in nice hotels. I have appreciated the time saving through not travelling. I invested it back into a working party role looking at the future of our much loved District Societies so as to enable them to work even more closely with ICAEW to help our members.

Last month I very much enjoyed the online celebration of the London Society of Chartered Accountants 150th anniversary. Although our own District Society is much younger, it takes its place as one of the 23 such District Societies covering the country, supporting our members and trying to do our bit to influence the world we live in in a positive way.

My plea for the future – I would like all accountants to do more to encourage help for those less fortunate and to be a force for good and helping save our planet from climate change. And don't just act as scorekeepers for your clients businesses please help them more to win the game tomorrow.

I cannot really finish without thanking Sophie Dale-Black for all her work in the Midlands Region of ICAEW and to wish her well in her new role at the British Business Bank. It is only when I became President that I realised how much work our Regional Teams do to assist with the work of our District Society. We should be getting a new Regional Director in the next few months, once a big reorganization has taken place in ICAEW centrally. And, of course, I am more than indebted to Linda Conway for keeping me on the straight and narrow and organizing so much – we could not do it without you Linda, thank you.

Thank you, members, for giving me the chance to serve as your virtual President in a challenging year. Thank you to my committee for continuing to do their roles and to help us to serve and influence.'

1. NOTICE

Notice convening the meeting was taken as read.

2. APOLOGIES

Helen Bruce and Bob Morris.

3. MINUTES

John announced that the minutes of the 44th Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 19 May 2020

had been issued.

Phil proposed and Chris seconded that the minutes were a true record of the last Annual General Meeting. An unanimous show of hands declared the minutes approved.

4. ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

John announced that the Report and Financial Statements of the Society for the year ended 31 December 2020 had been published on the District Society website and circulated to attendees.

Roger reported that it had not been a typical year, we were fortunate to have received the bulk of the course income before the pandemic hit the country, and then lectures moved to virtual so the Society did not incur room hire, catering or printing costs.

John proposed the resolution that the Report and Financial Statement be received and adopted. Phil seconded the resolution. An unanimous show of hands declared the resolution passed. John then thanked Roger for all his hard work over the past 12 months.

5. OFFICER HOLDERS FOR 2021/22

John announced the nominations for the office holder positions:

- a. President Chris Beeston
- b. Deputy President no nomination
- c. Vice President no nomination
- d. Secretary no nomination
- e. Treasurer Roger Stephenson

John proposed and Neil seconded that these members be appointed. An unanimous show of hands declared the appointments approved.

Badges of office: Neil was in possession of the President's badge, John the Deputy President's badge and Chris the Vice- President's badge. These would be handed over at the first face-to-face meeting.

Chris in the Chair.

Chris thanked John for leading the Society during a challenging 12 months.

Chris talked briefly about his objectives for his presidential year ahead which included:

- Key priority is to enhance member engagement, and understand what members and firms want/need.
- Continue the process of integrating with ICAEW communities.
- Build our programme around the key ICAEW Core Pillars of Reputation and Influence, Belonging and Supporting and Education and Training.
- District Societies are an integral way that ICAEW can link with its members on the ground, so we need to ensure this link is enhanced leaving a legacy that can be built upon.

Chris welcomed open discussion/debate on all issues raised by the DS.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS a) To appoint the Independent Examiners John proposed and Roger seconded that a vote of thanks be passed to the Society's Independent Examiner Geens Limited. An unanimous show of hands agreed the proposal. John reported that Geens Limited had agreed to be elected as Independent Examiners of the Society, For the forthcoming year. Roger seconded this nomination, and an unanimous show of hands agreed the election. Chris concluded the meeting by thanking the members of the Board for their time and commitment to the Society then declare the meeting closed.